The Role of Non-Governmental Organisations and Volunteers in Protection of Children’s Rights and Human Rights

Evaluation:

Participants attended two workshops, run by the Peace Institute:

· Migration and volunteering;

· Discrimination;

 And one, run by Ombudsman's Adviser for International Relations:

· Protection of Human and Children's rights.
Participants stated that the content of workshops was very appropriate and useful for the present situation of the countries. They particularly appreciated the possibility to discuss topics in the frame of workshops. All participants liked the friendly atmosphere, which contributed to their motivation and active engagement in the workshops. They also confirmed the importance of informal contacts between international participants. The workshops were simultaneously translated to relevant languages.

After the workshops, all participant countries presented their activities in the field of voluntarism to Slovene non-governmental organizations, particularly voluntarism’s link to human and children’s rights protection. This session served to spread information about the activities in the Western Balkan countries and to establish links and cooperation between these countries and Slovenia. After the above described events in Ljubljana, the participants left to Debeli rtič and attended the 7th Slovene Congress of Volunteers “The role of Volunteers in Alleviating the Impact of Poverty”.
Workshops, presentations, as well as the Congress, were opportunities for mutual exchange of experiences and discussions about new avenues of volunteer work. The participants from the Western Balkans gained a lot from the study programme; and they also inspired the Slovene civic organizations, which attended their presentations in Ljubljana and in the frame of the Congress. Sharing ideas and different experiences, which are always unique, was very valuable and contributed to increasing the component of civic education and social activism. The study visit was inspiring and of practical value for further work of all the participants.
